

Easton Board of Police Commissioners Regular Meeting

Easton Public Library Community Room
December 11, 2017

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were: Richard Colangelo, Chairman

Laurie Israel, Vice Chairman Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary Marvin Gelfand, Commissioner Vincent Battaglia, Commissioner

Also present: Captain Richard Doyle

Residents:

Debra Klein Tony Lyons Leslie Minasi Diane Wilson

Press:

Brad Durell

I. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

A. The Easton Police Department recognized Sgt. William Spencer for 30 years of service on December 7.

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

Residents commented on the Horizontal Curve warning signs in the vicinity of Cedar Road.

III. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

A. The November Incident Analysis was reviewed noting three (3) delayed responses, one (1) on the first shift, one (1) on the second shift and one (1) on the third shift.

IV. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

None

V. <u>NEW BUSINESS</u>

- A. A motion was made by Commissioner Gelfand to approve the Minutes for the Regular Meeting of November 13, 2017. Commissioner Battaglia seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
- B. The State of Connecticut Department of Agriculture, Animal Control Division Dog Pound Inspection report dated November 13, 2017 was reviewed. The report was indicated as Approved.

Commissioner Gelfand made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:37 pm and the motion was seconded by Chairman Colangelo. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted:

Commissioner Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary